
 

6 April 2022 
 

Dear colleagues and students, 
 

Implementation of Vaccine Pass for Campus Entry with effect from 30 April 2022 
 
 
Further to the joint notice issued by VPODO and CDMO on 28 February 2022 on the “Implementation 
of Vaccine Pass for Campus Entry w.e.f. 14 March 2022” and in view of the Government’s 
announcement(Table 1) made on 20 March 2022 to advance the implementation of Stage 3 Vaccine Pass 
to end of May, the University has to align and revise the implementation of Vaccine Pass for campus 
entry with Phase/Stage 2 to take effect from 30 April 2022 and Phase/Stage 3 to take effect from 31 
May 2022, in addition to the prevailing Health Declaration (HD) requirements. 
 
 
Phase/Stage 2 of the Government Vaccine Pass requirement for campus entry (i.e. those aged 18 or 
above have to complete two jabs, as for those aged between 12 and 17 who have completed one jab 
for at least six months would need to receive the second jab to be allowed entry) will be effective 
from 30 April 2022. 

  
Phase/Stage 3 of the Government Vaccine Pass requirement for campus entry (i.e. those aged 12 or 
above who have completed two jabs for at least six months would need to receive the third jab to be 
allowed entry) will be effective from 31 May 2022. 
  
Please note that the Centre for Health Protection (CHP) suggests that recovered persons from COVID-
19 do not need to take nucleic acid test within three months after recovery unless they are instructed 
by a healthcare professional or the Government to undergo testing. As such, those recovered persons 
should upload the relevant recognised proof of recovery in the HD if they have not completed full 
course of vaccine required of by the Vaccine Pass or with recognised medical exemption for COVID-19 
vaccination. However, they shall resume to normal requirement of HD three months after recovery. 
  
An enhanced Health Declaration Form with additional upload functions will be available on 20 April 
2022. Please update your HD when your health and/or vaccination status has changed in order to 
facilitate your campus entry. Following the requirements of the Government's Vaccine Pass, the 
University will keep such records for compliance. 
  
The enhanced Health Declaration includes a section to indicate and upload any of the following proofs: 

-      Proof of receiving 3rd dose of a COVID-19 vaccine, 
-      Proof of receiving 2nd dose of a COVID-19 vaccine, 
-      Proof of record for COVID-19 recovered persons, 
-      Proof of COVID-19 vaccination medical exemption certificate, and 

             -      proof of negative result for COVID-19 testing. 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Gzg8HUb7iqo8B2q2Ugyu6h57RhN1gFAZ/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Gzg8HUb7iqo8B2q2Ugyu6h57RhN1gFAZ/view?usp=sharing
https://www.info.gov.hk/gia/general/202203/20/P2022032000438.htm
https://www.info.gov.hk/gia/general/202203/20/P2022032000438.htm
https://www.info.gov.hk/gia/general/202203/20/P2022032000438.htm
https://ecampus.hsu.edu.hk/health


  
The University reserves the right to only allow entry of those who have fully complied with both the 
HD and Vaccine Pass requirements. 
  
Please refer to the University's announcements on COVID 19 on the University website homepage for 
latest updates. 
  
If you have any questions or need any assistance, please contact COVID-19 Hotline at 3963-5700 
(during office hours).  Best of health to all staff members and students. 
  

  

 Campus Development and Management Office 

 
 
 
 
 

https://www.hsu.edu.hk/en/hsuhk-latest-announcements-on-covid-19/


 


